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On 31 May 1972 at Shawboro in Currituck County in northeastern North Carolina 
Mrs. Aycock and I saw a Caracara (Caracara cheriway). Evelyn Griffin reported its 
presence to us on 30 May, and early on 31 May we located the bird perched on a 
mailbox in a yard in Shawboro. We were able to approach to within 15 feet of the bird 
and studied it from every angle in good light. All field marks including the presence of 
the carmine color at the base of the bill, the black cap, and the mottled breast were 
noted. The bird appeared somewhat sluggish and walked rather than hopped. Its stance 
was upright. It was capable of flight. 



Caracara 
at Shawboro, N. C. 
(Photo by 
T.M. Gregory) 

I attempted to have photographs made, but the bird was not present when the 
photographer visited the site. I discovered later that Thomas Michael Gregory photo-
graphed the bird sometime during the week of 29 May 1972. One of his photographs 
has been submitted with this article. 

In an attempt to find out if the bird was an escape I wrote a letter to the editor of 
the Norfolk Virginian Pilot. The letter appeared on 8 September 1972, and the following 
day an editorial feature appeared commenting on the presence of the bird. There has 
been no response to this inquiry. 

[Dept. Ed. — A discussion between Robert P. Teulings and Mitchel A. Byrd of the 
Biology Department of William and Mary University at the meeting of the Wilson 
Ornithological Society and the Carolina Bird Club at Chapel Hill during the spring of 
1973 provided the first clue that the Shawboro Caracara might be an escaped bird. After 
Dr. Teulings relayed the message to me, a further check with Dr. Byrd resulted in his 
making inquiry in Norfolk. It was learned that indeed a Caracara did escape from the 
Norfolk Zoo in early May of 1972. In fact a second Caracara also escaped in July of 
1972. Thus the late May sighting discussed above was almost certainly the bird that left 
the Norfolk Zoo early in May. This bird then does not represent a new species for the 
North Carolina list. 

[This detailed editorial discussion is designed to indicate how difficult it is to obtain 
accurate reports from owners when exotic birds escape. Note that Mr. Aycock actually 
had a letter of inquiry in a Norfolk newspaper but received no confirmation of the 
escape. His experience further points out the need for extreme care in dealing with such 
records on the part of both the reporter and the editor. We appreciate Mr. Aycock's 
careful reporting of the sighting and Dr. Byrd's cooperation in ascertaining the dates of 
the Caracara escapes. 

September 1973 	 79 


	Page 1
	Page 2

